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THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A PUBLIC HEARING IN THE CALUMET CLUB ON TUESDAY, MAY 24, 2011 AT 6:30 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Mr. Price, Mr. Zurschmiede, Mr. Messer, Mr. Caesar, Mr. McLaughlin, Mr. Gonder and President Jeff Gahan. Mr. Coffey and Mrs. Benedetti were absent. 
ALSO PRESENT: Carl Malysz, John Rosenbarger, and Marcey Wisman
PRESENTERS: Mike Kopp, Mose L. Putney, Anita Massey, Jon Anderson, and Jim Schafer
Mr. Gahan called the public meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. and asked if anyone from the administration would like to speak. 
No one spoke

Mr. Gahan introduced Anita Massey from Schafer Contracting. 

Ms. Massey explained that tonight they would review the plan for the project and then offer members from the public an opportunity to ask questions or voice concerns. She introduced the members of the group that were present and explained that Mr. Bobo could not be present due to being out of town. She reviewed the highlights of the project such as downtown living, shopping, fine and everyday dining. She stated that the Plaza was a major component to the project. She reviewed the number of different living facilities and their cost and stated that they already have interest in the five penthouses. She explained that River View and the levee cut are not the same project. She informed them that they do have members of the Corp of Engineers and the construction group that does the levee cuts in anyone has any questions. She reviewed the companies that have an interest in being downtown in the project such as Whole Foods, Ruth Chris Steak House, Speakeasy Cinemas, etc. She reviewed the job possibilities in the building of the project and prospective jobs created by the businesses as well as the positive EDIT tax that could be generated by these jobs. She reviewed the proposed property tax that the project could generate and explained that the city will have no risk in the building of the proposed garage or business/residential spaces. She introduced legal/financial councilor John Anderson
Mr. Anderson reviewed what a TIF area is and what can be done in them. He introduced Mose Puteney, the project architect

Mr. Puteney explained that they believe this project will create a core that provides a downtown walkable living area. He reviewed the infrastructure for the parking garage and using the existing streets and entrances to the garage. He reviewed the proposed architecture and stated that they want to honor the existing historical area but with a modern feel such as they did with the YMCA. He introduced Mike Kopp. 

Mike Kopp, principle broker and owner of Blue Sun Reality, explained that he is excited to see growth and activity that has taken place in the downtown area of New Albany. He explained that this project has the possibility to spur growth in the existing buildings as well. He reviewed letters of interest in the project such as Hornblowers, Wick’s and Fuzzy Zoeller. He discussed their pre-sale operations and units that people are already voicing interest in. 
Mr. Puteney addressed the design issues of the cut but again explained that the levee cut is not a current part of their project. He discussed the invisible flood wall system that was proposed by the Corp of Engineers and presented totals of the highest floods in the area.
Terry Sullivan, Corp of Engineers, explained that the largest flood in 1937 was three feet below the total height of the flood wall.
Larry Scharlow, owner of Shiloh Place asked how much land was being purchased for the project. 

Mike Kopp stated that it was 1.6 acres. 

Mr. Scharlow asked how much the city currently receives in property taxes for the property now.
Mr. Malysz explained that they receive no property tax for this property currently.

Mr. Scharlow pointed out that if this project goes forward the city will go from receiving no property taxes from this property to $1.6 M per year. He stated that this project could help others who want to invest in the downtown area.
Randy Smith stated that he wants to know why a parking garage cost $19,000,000.00

Mr. Schafer explained that it is not only a parking garage but it is also the support for the proposed buildings in the plaza. 

Anita Massey explained that they were also surprised at the cost they got regarding the garage. 

Mr. Smith asked what has been spent on the project to date and what their firm had been paid. 

Ms. Massey explained Mr. Bobo is invested in this project and she is sure that he will provide information once he knows that the project will move forward. She explained that they have a $75,000 contract with Mainland but that they have not met the total amount.
Mr. Messer asked about the cost of the levee cut.
Ms. Massey explained that they do not have a definite amount on that, because it is not a part of the project and that the City would have to be responsible for following up on that aspect of the project. 

Mr. Lonnie Williams explained that the largest problem he faces as a developer in New Albany is find adequate comps for his properties. He stated that a project such as this would help with this issue and he is excited to see something such as this being proposed in the downtown area.
Susan Kaempfer asked what Mainland will be paying to have the area developed. 

Ms. Massey informed her that it is $1.87M which is the full price of the project. 

Mrs. Kaempfer asked if knew of any other projects that has been proposed for this area or if they were the only one.
Ms. Massey stated that there was another project that was proposed east of this area but she did not know who the developer was or what they were planning but that they would be willing to partner with them to move this forward.
Carl Holiday stated that he is the other developer and they are on hold due to the economy. He informed them that when they were in discussing with the City he group was informed that the city did not have the money to invest in a parking garage and he wanted to know what has changed. 

Steve Goodman asked what the monthly fee will be for a parking space. 

Ms. Massey explained that they are still working that out and stated that 115 spaces will be reserved by the YMCA. 
Mr. Goodman asked about the existing buildings such as the Reisz Building. 

Ms. Massey stated that Mr. Bobo is in discussions with Mr. Schmidt to purchase those buildings and has asked her firm to develop a plan to convert them into industrial condos.
Mr. Goodman reviewed the cost of the parking garage and the cost per space compared to other similar sized garages in the area and pointed out that this amount seems a bit extravagant. 

Kathy Brennen, Preston Arts, stated that their business has been in New Albany for close to 50 years and that this project is the most exciting thing she has seen happen downtown in the past 30. 
Jeff Eastridge told the council not to pass this opportunity up the same as the councils who passed up the boat and the Greentree Mall.
Dan Frank, Army Corp of Engineers, discussed the Corps responsibility to the flood wall and one of those is to be responsible for the modifications, but he stated that until they received the paperwork requesting a modification they could not move forward.
Mr. Gonder asked if there was a possibility that the cut could not even be done.
Mr. Frank stated he could not answer that question until it was reviewed.

Mr. Zurschmiede asked if the Plaza would be open to the public or only to the condo owners and if there would be an agreement with the City for it to be open to the public.
Mrs. Massey stated that there currently is not an agreement but that there plan was for it to be open to the public.

ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 8:27 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President 




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk

1945 
City Council                                            Public Hearing        May 24, 2011



All meetings are recorded and on file with the City Clerk’s Office

